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Dear Resident/Business
The purpose of this leaflet is to advise you that following 
representations made to the Council by some local 
businesses regarding insufficient short term parking 
provision for their patrons, the Council is proposing 
to make some changes to the Pay and Display (P&D) 
bays in The Rush and Kingston Road. This particular 
proposal is to assist the businesses in the vicinity with 
their parking needs.

PROPOSED CHANGES
The proposed change is to allow 20 minutes free 
parking in the P&D and shared-use bays as in the 
other part of the Borough. The P&D machine will issue 
a ticket which will allow free parking for the first 20 
minutes by pressing the green button. Please note that 
it is an offence to obtain any additional 20 minutes free 
parking thereafter.

WHAT HAPPENS NEXT
A Notice of the Council’s intention to introduce the 
above measure will be published in a local newspaper 
(The Guardian), London Gazette and posted on lamp 
columns in the vicinity. Representations against the 
proposals described in this Notice must be made in 
writing to the Head of Traffic and Highways, Merton 
Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey, SM4 
5DX or email trafficandhighways@merton.gov.uk by no 
later than 4 September 2014 quoting reference P012 
- 14. Objections must relate only to the elements of the 
scheme that are subject to this statutory consultation.

All representations along with Officers’ comments 
and recommendations will be presented in a report to 
the Cabinet Member for Environmental Sustainability 
Vand Regeneration. Please note that responses to any 
representations received will not be made until a final 
decision is made by the Cabinet Member.

The Council is required to give weight to the nature 
and content of your representation and not necessarily 
the quantity. Your reasons are, therefore, important 
to us. Copies of the proposed Traffic Management 
Order (TMO) may be viewed at Merton Link, Merton 
Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey, SM4 5DX 
during the Council’s normal office hours Monday to 
Friday 9am - 5pm. 

If you require further information, you may contact 
Paul Atie directly on 020 8545 3214 or email 
trafficandhighways@merton.gov.uk. This information 
is also available on Merton Council’s website  
www.merton.gov.uk/free20minparking_therush
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If you need any part of this document explained in your language, please tick 
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Paul Atie, Merton Civic 
Centre, London Road, 
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